Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT WITHNELL FOLD METHODIST CHURCH ON 6th JUNE 2019
PRESENT: Councillors; R Flood, G France, Dr M France, S Grime, D Hardy, C Howard 

K Jones, L Lynch, R Ogilvie, A Perry and S Perry.
Also in attendance Mr. B Golding.

	19.63
	APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors, A Crompton, P Duke and C France


	19.64
	MEMBERSHIP

There were no changes to report.
Members of the Council were reminded of their responsibility to declare any personal interest in respect of matters contained on the agenda. 



	19.65
	MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 9th May having been circulated, were accepted and signed as a correct record subject to amendments at;
((19.54) (19.42 (19.36)) to read….. Brinscall Hall Farm and deletion of 2nd sentence that started with ‘There appeared to be…..’
Proposed S Perry
Seconded L Lynch
Carried unanimously


	19.66
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
((19.54)(19.42(19.36)) Parking Eye- Councillor G France reported that this application at the Hospital had now been approved following a site visit.
((19.54(19.42 (19.36)) It was reported that Footpath FP 9-21-FP4 at Brinscall Hall Farm had now had gates moved, gravel had been put down, it was queried if this would need planning permission. The move of the gate had made the path less accessible as steps on a stone wall would need to be utilised to gain access.
Councillor Dr M France read an email response form Mr D Goode LCC in which the Developer had stated the path was accessible. Any diversion requested would need to be submitted to the Borough but nothing had come in yet. The developer had indicated they would apply in the fullness of time.

It was thought the gravel could be contrary to planning regulation.

It was suggested that the Chorley Ramblers be asked to walk the route.

There was a discussion on the need to consider inclusivity.

((19.54(19.43)) Councillor G France reported that Councillor Alistair Bradley & the Deputy Chief Executive had met Youth Zone staff, feedback was a waited.

((19.54)(19.48)) It was reported the second CIL (Community Infrastructure Levy) money had been received. This was the further £7000 anticipated.
(19.55) The two clean up days had been very successful with great local involvement and over 25 local residents taking part. United Utility Rangers had supported the events. There had been good community spirit on display.

It was planned to run the events every year.

Councillors expressed thanks to Councillor Dr M France for arranging the events.

(19.55) An update on matched funding for Abbey Village Play area was provided. A plan would be necessary to attract the funding. A site meeting had been requested via Linsey Blackstock.

(19.55) Councillor G France reported that work on the Goit Footpath had taken place and that Bernie Hegarty, Borough Council was to be informed if the path deteriorated.

(19.57) There was no further information form Brinscall VJFC regarding the £100000 plus they were trying to raise.
(19.60) Councillor Flood reported that the Council had responded regarding Japanese knotweed. Some work had been done previously but it was a long-term project to remove safely.
Councillors commented that it was now nice to see the ‘pig field’ had been tidied up

(19.60) Councillor S Perry reported that to repair the flagpole would now cost £120 due to the difficulties in lowering the pole.

Proposed S Perry

Seconded D Hardy

Carried Unanimously



	19.67
	BOROUGH COUNCIL REPORT

Councillor C France provided a verbal report and referred to;
The first U3A meeting had been held earlier in the day, over 60 had turned up. The next meeting was scheduled for 4th September. 18 had volunteered to be on the Committee.
This was the 100 Group established in the Northwest.

The defibrillator had been agreed to be sited at the Pharmacy on Bury Lane. The Borough Council would pay for the fitting and the Eastern Parishes group would pay for the defibrillator. The Parish Council were requested to earmark around £150 over year to cover the cost of batteries and consumables.

Proposed R Flood

Seconded G France

Carried unanimously

Rivington & Brinscall Advisory Group was to meet the following week, Councillor Hardy was to attend on behalf of the Council.
Help had been provided to residents applying for funding.

Problems with noise nuisance form James Donaldson wood yard were being looked into for a resident on Churchill Road.

Councillor Lynch explained that she had previously complained and Environmental Health had investigated the noise nuisance.

The Clerk reported on a recent issue raised by a resident of Oakmere Avenue who had requested information regarding Neighbourhood Watch. Reference was made to ‘in the know’.



	19.68
	ACCOUNTS/AUDIT 2018-2019

The council received and approved a copy of the annual income and expenditure account for 2018/19.

The Council received and approved the statement of accounts for 2018/2019 as presented.

The accounts would now be submitted for formal audit.

Proposed C Howard

Seconded G France

Carried unanimously

Thanks were expressed Councillors Audrey and Steve Perry for their work in maintaining the war memorials.



	19.69
	LENGTHSMAN REPORT

The Council noted the work undertaken in the previous month which included;

Litter Picking/Fly Tipping Removal

Litter Pick; Brinscall, Withnell Fold, Abbey Village and A675 -8 days

General repairs/Maintenance

Nil

Drainage
Withnell Fold and Withnell Fold Old Rd ½ day
Grass cutting/Strimming
Hedges and benches Dole Lane & Bury Lane 1 day

Clearing leaves & weeds

Bus shelters ½ day

Tree/Shrub/Bulb planting
Nil

Hedgerow Laying/planting- 
Conservation projects
Verge clearing A675 1 day
Public Rights of Way Improvement
Repairs to fences Railway Road

Walling

Nil
Liaise with Parish Council, Farmers/landowners/Countryside service
Nil

Other
Change of location of Spid x 4 & re-charging – ½ day

Councillors confirmed they were happy with the time being provided with the report.

It was confirmed that the path in Railway Park had some emergency repairs undertaken and that a full repair had been put out to tender.



	19.70
	CORRESPONDENCE

Correspondence received since the last meeting included;

Cllr Steve Holgate- Woodland Grant application info

LCC – Public Rights of Way acknowledgement of expression of concern

Chorley Borough- Agendas etc- 
Eastern Parishes 5th June







Development Control 21st May


Rachelle Bell- Green living Chorley

Details of this letter and the plans to open a shop on Bury Lane were explained.


	19.71
	APPLICATION FOR GRANTS

An application from the Brownies had been received and was considered by the Council. The bid was explained.
Following due consideration of the application and its impact on the community the grant of £500 was approved
Proposed G France
Seconded L Lynch
Carried unanimously



	19.72
	PLANNING

PLANNING APPLICATIONS SINCE LAST MEETING

· 19/00495/FUL 

Installation of external stair case to south eastern side elevation.  


The Hare And Hounds Bolton Road Abbey Village Chorley PR6 8DP 

APPROVED SINCE THE LAST MEETING

· Two storey side extension and demolition of detached garage. 
34 School Lane Brinscall Chorley PR6 8QR 

Ref. No: 19/00279/FULHH | Received: Sat 23 Mar 2019 | Validated: Mon 01 Apr 2019 | Status: Granted 

· Erection of two replacement sheds (retrospective) 
5 - 6 Withnell Fold Withnell Chorley PR6 8BA 

Ref. No: 19/00213/FUL | Received: Thu 07 Mar 2019 | Validated: Tue 09 Apr 2019 | Status: Granted 

· Single storey rear extension (following demolition of conservatory) 
1 Ash Meadow Lane Brinscall Chorley PR6 8JU 

Ref. No: 19/00186/FULHH | Received: Sun 03 Mar 2019 | Validated: Wed 13 Mar 2019 | Status: Granted 

· Erection of a tipi from 1st May to 1st October each year to be used as an outdoor activity centre and wedding/events venue with associated car parking (resubmission of planning application ref: 18/00972/FUL). 
Canal Boat Cruises Riley Green Marina Bolton Road Withnell Preston PR5 0SP 

Ref. No: 19/00106/FUL | Received: Wed 06 Feb 2019 | Validated: Wed 06 Feb 2019 | Status: Granted 

There was a discussion on the development adjacent to the Dressers Arms, Wheelton.

Councillor G France reported on the Borough Councils decision regarding the Tipi application.

	19.73
	COUNCILLORS ISSUES

Councillor S Perry raised the issue of a request from a local resident to place a plaque on the bench on Railway Road near to the woodyard. The bench had recently been refurbished. There was a discussion on the ownership of benches across the Parish.

It was agreed that in future refurbishment of benches be requested prior to any plaque being fitted. It was agreed to discuss further at the next meeting.
Councillor A Perry reported that access to the War memorial at Abbey Village had recently been restricted as the gates were now locked. Councillor Dr M France agreed to look into the matter to try to gain access.

Councillor Dr M France reported that, as the wildflower meadow at Withnell Fold was not doing anything at the moment that Sean Blake Borough Council had been requested to look into the matter. 

Councillor C Howard reported that the hedge on Withnell Fold needed cutting so the pavement was passible.

Councillor Flood requested that information on the cost of benches be sought.



	19.74
	ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

See Appendix A

Proposed C Howard 
Seconded K Jones
Carried unanimously


	19.75
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged for 7.30pm on 4th July at St John’s Primary School.
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